San Gabriel Valley
Purchasing Co-Op

2015-2016

Lead District (1
Alhambra USD
Vivien Watts
Member District (18
Arcadia USD
Kathleen Ashworth

Azusa USD
Stella Ndahura

Baldwin Park USD
Rosa Estrella

Burbank USD
Kathy Sessinghaus

Charter Oak USD
Natacha Morales

Covina Valley USD
Michael Burns

Duarte USD
Brian Volz

El Monte City SD
Robert Lewis

El Monte Union HSD
Suzy Sayre

Garvey SD
Richard Marchini

Glendora USD
Stacy Johnson

Mountain View SD
Susan Delgado

Rosemead SD
Krista Dixon

San Gabriel USD
Isabel Millan

San Marino USD
Carolle Thompson

South Pasadena USD
Michelle Curry

Temple City USD
Cheri Chan

West Covina USD
Corina Ulloa

July 28, 2016

Mr. Mark Bailey

Chief Financial Officer
Galasso’s Bakery

10820 San Sevaine Way
Mira Loma, CA 91752

Re: BID No. GUSD16-B010 Bread Products for The San Gabriel Valley Food Services Co-Op
Dear Mr. Bailey,

On behalf of the San Gabriel Valley Food Services Cooperative Purchasing Group (SGV Co-Op),
Alhambra Unified School District Board of Education accepted the award of the above bid to
Galasso Bakery on July 26, 2016. This bid was performed by and Board awarded by the
Glendora Unified School District on June 27, 2016 for the 2016/2017 school year, effective July
1, 2016 to June 30, 2017. The SGV Co-Op, at the time of the RFP, consists of the following
member districts:

Alhambra Unified School District Arcadia Unified School District
Azusa Unified School District Baldwin Park Unified School District
Burbank Unified School District Charter Oak Unified School District
Covina Valley Unified School District Duarte Unified School District

El Monte City School District El Monte Union High School District
Garvey School District Glendora Unified School District
Mountain View School District Rosemead School District

San Gabriel Unified School District San Marino Unified School District

South Pasadena Unified School District Temple City Unified School District
West Covina Unified School District

Three new school districts joined SGV Co-Op in 2016-17:

Bassett Unified School District Lynwood Unified School District

Rowland Unified School District

Please work with each member district. Each district is responsible to place, receive, and pay

for their orders. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Vivien Watts, M.S. SNS
Director of Business Services
Alhambra Unified School District



